   SBMHA Executive Meeting Minutes
Date: October 2nd, 2018
Location: Mildmay, 7:30 pm

 Members Present:  Donna Ruetz, Sherrie Christie, Nancy Zettler, Carl Kennedy, Adam Weishar, Nancy Berwick, Jason McDonald, Krista Grubb, Pam Martin, Murray Steffen, Bill Lorentz
Absent: Jill Kuntz, Heather Collins
 Jason called the meeting to order at 7:37pm
Minutes from Last meeting: Motion to accept by Krista Grubb, second by Sherri Christie, motion carried
Matters Arising from Previous Meeting:

All matters will be discussed within Communication Reports/Committee Reports.
Communication Reports/Committee Reports:

1.Treasurer’s Report – Donna Ruetz
-a motion was made for SBMHA to pay for photos by Jack McPherson, motion was seconded and carried
-changes were made to the list of topics for the parents meetings regarding booth duties. 
-a schedule has been put in place for the executive to attend the parent meetings

-a refund request was submitted to the executive from the 2017/2018 season; a motion was made to refund a pro-rated amount, motion was seconded and carried.

2.Fundraising and Booth Committee- Shannon Henry 
-Municipality is putting an outlet in the broomball room; a motion was made to purchase a freezer for the Mildmay arena. Motion seconded and carried. 
-Raffle tickets will be distributed at the team meetings wherever possible.
-A volunteer person is still required for the Mildmay arena

3.Referee in Chief - John Turnball 
Nothing to report
4. OMHA Contact- Heather Collins (Absent) 
 
-Nothing to Report
5. OWHA Contact – Sherrie Christie 
-a letter for the new sponsorship format was submitted for approval. A motion was made to accept the new format, motion seconded and carried.
6. Registrar – Nancy Zettler
-Nothing to Report
7. Technical Director – Adam Weishar
-Staitons in Wingham has quite a bit of South Bruce Apparel.  This will be added to the list of parent meeting topics.
-Joy Source for sports has water bottles that can be personalized.  This is a possible item that could be used as a tournament give-away.

-the large sized socks that are left will be offered to the juvenile and midget teams for $5 per pair.

-Novice Rep team would like to apply for the Dodge Caravan sponsorship.  Upon receipt of the official rules, a decision will be made. 
-extra equipment that is being stored will be offered to members of the association on a first come, first serve basis.  Details will be posted on the website.
-2 more sets of IP nets have been requested.  A quote will be presented at the next meeting.
- Coaches and bench staff were presented and approved with the exception of Peewee local league
-Coaches are to submit their list of players they wish to AP to the coaches committee.  The coaches committee will approve the AP list.
8. Ice Manager –Carl Kennedy
-Nothing to Report
9. Local League Convenor – Murray Steffen 
-Free Goalie Equipment for tyke has been given.
-Heather to look into OMHA rules regarding emergency rules in case of goalie injury goalies not already Ap’d
10. Rep/AE Convenor and Equipment Management Committee - Bill Lorentz 

-Nothing to Report
11.Website Committee Chair – Krista Grubb
-a request was made by Dawn to add the OMHA Banner to the top of the webpage.  The executive feels the website is already quite full so we wish not to have that added.  Dawn is welcome to post relevant articles from the OMHA website at her discretion.
12. Discipline Committee – Jill Kuntz  (Absent)
-Report Sent
-Trillium grant for banner consolidation was denied due to the fact that funds were previously donated for the arena renovations 

-No banners will be made for finalists in both OMHA and WOAA

-Regional Silver Stick Champions Banners will be displayed
-a request was made for a mock-up of the banner to be presented to the executive for approval

-the logos from OMHA and WOAA logos will not be put on the banners
-the idea of the reusable sponsorship sleeve has been deemed irrelevant in favour of having a banner printed for each arena each year.

13. Risk Management Committee and Tournament Committee - Nancy Berwick 
-Tammy Meyer is responsible for team registration for the tournaments; Sherri will contact her to send out emails to the teams eligible for registration.
-Risk management; police checks are required for all on ice helpers.  They must be completed by October 31st.

14. Nomination Committee Pam Martin 
Nothing to report

New Business:
Nothing to report

Next Meeting Tuesday November 6th, 7:30 in Teeswater
Motion to adjourn: Sherri Christie made a motion to adjourn, second By Murray, Motion carried
